DC Minyan Leadership Council Meeting 4/25/12
Present:  Rachel Bergstein, Rebecca Murow, Gil Landau, Danny Alpert, Rachel Salzman, Zvika Krieger, Dina Epstein, Rivka Friedman, Dena Roth, Jon Apter, Josh Wilkenfeld.
Special Events/Logistics Coordinator

The current LC position of Special Events Coordinator is open.  The SC would like to propose altering the title of this position to Logistics Coordinator and job description of this position to – “Responsible for overseeing  the execution of all events and holiday programs (including Purim, Simchat Torah, Chaunnukah, Lag Ba'Omer, fifth Shabbatot, community lunches, Lunch and Learns, any other special events not coordinated by a permanent committee.) and coordinating these events when a rotating volunteer cannot be secured for a particular event.”  The coordinator would be responsible for making sure that all details of special programs (food and supply orders, deliveries, nametags, etc.) are thought of and taken care of by the community member(s) that have volunteered to coordinate each event.

The goal of this change is to allow for more widespread community involvement in designing and running holiday and other programs while still maintaining a high standard of organization across all programs.  Former Special Events Coordinator has recently created a document listing the various logistical elements of many programs which will be a valuable tool to the new coordinator.

There was broad acceptance of the substance of the position change, but concerns over the proposed new title and wording of the description.  Some were concerned that the new job description made the task sound onerous and would be unlikely to appeal to potential candidates.  Suggestions included making the job title more resume friendly, avoiding listing all the separate holidays in the description, keeping the term “Special Events” in the title, and avoiding the implication that this position would be responsible for finding volunteers.  

All present agreed that the job title/description should be altered and approved by way of a full LC vote over email.

Bulletin Policy

The current DC Minyan Bulletin policy is to not post events that conflict with DC Minyan events.  The SC would like to open the discussion of altering that policy to allow postings of events that coincide with DC Minyan programs other than regular Shabbat and Holiday services.  Programs that endorse a specific political candidate are also barred, and changing this policy is not under discussion.

There are two impetuses behind this proposal.  One is to allow for posting of events that coincide with DC Beit Midrash, as barring all programs on Monday evenings is restrictive.  The second is that some DC Minyan programs appeal to a very narrow portion of the community (i.e. Kids and Parents programs) and it was seen as restrictive to not allow other types of programs to be advertised.  Several present pointed out that the purpose of the bulletin is to enrich the broader DC Jewish community, and opening up to more programs helps that goal.

It was noted that the truth is that the current Bulletin coordinator does use her judgment in situations like that. 

Potential downside to the change (and reasoning behind original policy) is that posting conflicting programs potentially takes away attendance from  DC Minyan programs.  Other questions raised included whether the policy should consider core DC Minyan programs (i.e. Purim megillah reading) differently than smaller, more specialized programs, and whether there should be policy regarding posting events which are impossible to attend while observing Shabbat or holidays, such as concerts on Friday nights. 

LC members fell on both sides of the issues, but a narrow majority (6-4) approved the proposal of opening up the bulletin to all programs as long as they do not conflict with regular Shabbat and Holiday services taking place at DC Minyan, with the additional caveat that the Minyan reserves the right to make exceptions on an individual basis.


Shavuot Registration Update

Registration count is at 91 adults and 27 children, with approximately 6 more lodge rooms available. 

Upcoming Social Events

Book Club is meeting on May 5th; there will be a game night on May 16th.

Chinuch Update

The Shavuot retreat will feature an all-night tikkun as in past years.  This year there will be extra attempts made to ensure participation even through the late night sessions, including afternoon hours with no programming to allow for rest, wake up calls, and and ice cream bar at 3 am.  The LC in particular was encouraged to plan on attending one or more of the late night sessions.

